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Thankfulness  
Dear Parents/Carers, 

This half term we have been discussing with the children the things we 

are thankful for, and as always, the children have come up with some 

marvelous ideas, thoughts and feelings. 

Just some of the ideas are: 

- Thankful for my family. 

- Thankful for my teachers. 

- Thankful for my pets. 

- Thankful for dinosaurs. 

- Thankful for all the fun things. 

- Thankful for my food. 

- Thankful for trips. 

  

For the final point, Acorn Class visited Pizza Express this week and had 

a wonderful time exploring the origins of pizza, what it is made from and 

then of course, having the opportunity to eat it. This linked in with their 

work on digestion and healthy eating in science, focusing on 

seasonality. 

 

As a school, we are also thankful to those of you who came to our 

reading and maths morning, it was fantastic to have you all in the 

school. 

 

Thank you for your continued support. 

All the best, 

Laura Webb  

Headteacher 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dates 
19/11 Catkin Class to Goodwood 

Farm 

20/11 Re-scheduled girls football. 

19th and 
20th/ 11 

Parents evening 

21/11 Chestnut Class Parliament trip 

29/11 Own clothes for a tombola 
prize. 

4/12 Own clothes for a bottle. 

6/12 School Christmas Fair 

09/12 Whole School Pantomime 

12/12 Christmas Jumper Day 

12/12 Chartwells Christmas Lunch 

13/12 Christmas shopping day 

13/12 Catkin Class Nativity (PM) 

15/12  Christingle Service at St Mary’s 

16/12 Christmas film night 

17/12 Messy Church 

18/12 Christmas Carol Service 

19/12 Christmas lunch and parties 

 

Our collective worship theme is thankfulness, linked to goodness.  
As a school we will be thinking of what makes us thankful at home.. 

Galatians 5:22-24 But the fruit of the Spirit is love, joy, peace, patience, kindness, 

goodness, faithfulness, gentleness, self-control; against such things there is no law. 

 

 



 

What’s happening in school?  

Residential visit 
                                                          
Chestnut Class had a fantastic time on our 
residential to CYE where we spent two nights living on 
a boat and three jam-packed days of land and water 
activities. 
  
  
Chestnuts said: 
  
On our residential we did an assault course, and 
everyone enjoyed it. Although some people were a bit 
scared, we all conquered our fears! We all went on a 
late-night walk around the area and sat on the beach 
to reflect on our wonderful day and the amazing 
activities. 
  
One of our favourite activities was tunnelling and 
there was even the second longest tunnel in Europe! 
  
On the water we went sailing and rafting, which was 
hard work, but we made it all the way to Bosham! 
  
We had the most delicious, scrumptious cake every 
day! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Maths fact – Minuend 

The first number in a subtraction. The number from 
which another number (the subtrahend) is to be 
subtracted. minuend − subtrahend = difference 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
SPAG fact- Future perfect progressive tense 

The future perfect progressive tense is used for an 
ongoing action that will be completed at some 
specified time in the future.  
For example: 
John will have been baking a cake. 

They will have been painting the fence. 



 

 

 

Acorn Class visit to Pizza 
Express 
 

On Wednesday 13th November, Acorn Class ventured to Pizza Express in Arundel, to take part in a pizza 
making workshop.  

While there, the children also learnt about the traditional toppings placed on pizza (no pineapple), why Pizza 
Express was set up and where they source their ingredients from. However, the most exciting part for the 
children was the making of the pizza! 

The children started this process by stretching the dough, with many of them covered in flour, by the time they 
had the perfect shape. They then used tomato sauce, mozzarella and basil to finish off their masterpieces, 
before they were placed in the searingly hot Pizza Express ovens. 

We were very impressed with the children’s resilience in not eating the pizza in one go and hope they enjoyed 
sharing it with their families. 

 

 
 

 



 

PTA dates 

 

The PTA are busy putting together our Christmas events, here are a few dates for your diary… 

 

 
 

Christmas Dates! 

Friday 29th November – Own clothes day in exchange for a tombola prize. 

 

Wednesday 4th December – Own clothes day in exchange for a bottle. 

 
- Christmas Fair- 6th December- 3.45pm- 5.30pm. 

 

- Christmas shopping day- Friday 13th December 

- Presents to cost £3 each. 

 

- Christmas movie night- Monday 16th December 

- £2:50 



 
Safeguarding at Slindon 

What is safeguarding? 

Visitors coming on to school premises, including the playground, have a duty of care towards the welfare and 
safety of the children and adults in the school. This is called safeguarding. 

Safeguarding means that: 

• children are protected from maltreatment 
• a child’s health or development is protected 
• children grow up with safe and effective care 
• action is taken to ensure the best outcomes for all children 

Safeguarding is the action we take to promote the welfare of children in our care to protect them from 
harm. We take this responsibility very seriously and we work in close partnership with parents and 
professionals to protect all of our children. The school will take any reasonable action to ensure the welfare 
and safety of its pupils is maintained. 

Our staff and governors have been trained on safeguarding in line with the KEEPING CHILDREN SAFE IN 
EDUCATION document and have taken part in 'PREVENT'. 

If you worried about a child's safety you can contact IFD (Integrated Front Door) directly on 01403 
229900 

Who to contact in our school 

If in doubt, talk to someone… Designated Safeguarding Lead 

Miss Laura Webb, Headteacher 

Designated Safeguarding Deputies 

Mrs Hazel Flower, School Business Manager 

Mrs Karen Cooper, School Secretary 

Safeguarding Governor 

Mrs Katy Horner 

Or you can email: dsl@slindonprimary.co.uk 

REMEMBER, KEEPING OUR CHILDREN SAFE IS YOUR RESPONSIBILITY TOO! 

 

 

 

 

tel:01403%20229900
tel:01403%20229900


 

School governor vacancy – Slindon CofE Primary School 

Parent Governor vacancy 

Being a school governor is a challenging but hugely rewarding role. It will give you the chance to 
make a real difference to young people, give something back to your local community and use and 
develop your skills in a board-level environment. As a governor you will be able to: 

• Use your own experience of education and life beyond school to inform conversations 

• Develop and utilise your skills in a board-level environment 

• Make a valuable contribution to education and your community 

• Support and challenge the school so that it improves for pupils and staff 

• Bring your unique experiences, perspectives and insights in to decision-making in the 
interests of the school community 

Governors set the aims and objectives for the school or group of schools and set the policies and 
targets for achieving those aims and objectives. They monitor and evaluate the progress the school is 
making and act as a source of challenge and support to the headteacher. In action, this means: 

• Managing budgets and deciding how money is spent 

• Engaging with pupils, staff, parents and the school community 

• Sitting on panels and making decisions about things like pupil exclusions and staff 
disciplinary 

• Addressing a range of education issues within the school including disadvantaged pupils, 
pupils with special needs, staff workload and teacher recruitment 

• Looking at data and evidence to ask questions and have challenging conversations about 
the school 

• Appointing and performance reviewing the head teacher and senior leaders, including 
making decisions about pay 

For an informal conversation please contact Phil Johnson, Chair of Governors – 
pjohnson@slindonprimary.co.uk 

Skills 

Anyone aged over 18 can be a governor and you do not need to be a parent. There is no requirement 
for you to have an understanding of the education system, just the necessary skills, character and 
time to contribute. There is plenty of training available to help you learn about education.  

Schools needs and benefit from a range of professional knowledge on their governing board including 
education, finance, human resources, legal, marketing and public relations, property and estates 
management, and organisational change.  

It is also important that you have time to commit to the role. School governors typically attend 6-12 
meetings per year, as well as making school visits and having background reading and training.  

Other specific questions for school to answer 

You will also need to undertake a DBS check with the school and pass all relevant disqualification 
checks. 



 

 

Headlice 

We have recently had cases of headlice in the school. Please ensure you are checking your child’s hair 
regularly and treating any lice found. 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/head-lice-and-nits/ 

 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/head-lice-and-nits/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 


